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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $8.9 billion for new and upgraded schools. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world-class public education.  

Project overview 

We are delivering an upgrade to Narrabeen Sports High School. The next step in this project 
involves refurbishment of Block C and the remaining classrooms in Block K.  

The project also includes completed upgrades to the technological and applied studies (TAS) 
classrooms and student and staff amenities in Block A, part of Block K, renewal of the science labs, 
prep rooms, and chemical storerooms in Block B, classrooms and amenities in Block E, amenities 
and change rooms in Block A and D and the replacement of roofs in Blocks B, C, D, and E, and part 
of Block A.  

New performance hall  

We are pleased to confirm that a new performance hall will be delivered in addition to the other 
upgrades to the school.  

The performance hall will enable the school to hold assemblies and creative and performing arts 
events. The hall is expected to be completed in early 2027 and will feature:  

• a raised stage area with back-of-house holding rooms, change rooms and stores  
• multipurpose space for band rehearsals and creative and performing arts activities. 

Complementing the hall, the Block K upgrade will include two acoustically treated music rooms and 
a smaller performance space with a sprung wooden floor to support dance and other creative arts 
subjects. 
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Progress summary 

We have appointed engineers and BKA architects to design the new performance hall. The concept 
design is being finalised in consultation with the school. 

New grass has been laid on the school’s sports oval, which had been used by Narrabeen North 
Public School during construction, and the area has been returned to the high school to use. 

Upgrades to 20 classrooms in Block C are also in progress, with final designs complete and the 
tender released.  

Design work for the remainder of Block K, including the 2 music rooms and a performance space, is 
complete.  

Next steps     

• When the concept design for the performance hall is complete, we will share this with the 
community.  

• The tenders for both the upgrade of the remainder of Block K and the upgrade of 20 
classrooms in Block C, will be awarded in mid 2025, with construction to begin soon after.  

• Work on Blocks K and C is expected to be completed in mid 2026. 

We will keep you up to date as the project progresses. 

Construction work hours  

Construction work hours are Monday to Friday 7 am to 6 pm and Saturday 8 am to 1 pm.  
There will be no work on Sunday or on public holidays unless otherwise advised. 

Further information 

If you have any questions about the project, contact us during business hours via the 
contact details below.  

For the latest information visit edu.nsw.link/NSHS or scan the QR code. 

 

 

 

Upgraded textile room in Block A2 
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